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Private organisations that have been contracted by NHS trusts to perform specific services (for example - providing oxygen cylinders), not related to optician or pharmacy services are not a public authority for the purposes of FOIA.

The private organisation would not be directly subject to the FOIA.

Background

Schedule 1 (sections 44, 45 and 51) of the FOIA have been repealed in whole or in part by the Health and Social Care (Community Health and Standards) Act 2003.

These sections remain in effect, only to the extent of bringing opticians and pharmacies within the scope of FOIA, when they are directly providing NHS services. The sections do not apply to companies who have been contracted by NHS trusts to perform specific services not related to optician or pharmacy services. Opticians and Pharmacies still fall with the scope of FOI when they are directly providing NHS services.
